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Date: Friday, March 2, 2018
District: 8 — Riverside/San Bernardino
Contact: Tyeisha Prunty

Phone: (909) 383-4631

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

STATE ROUTE 138 (EAST) REALIGNMENT PROJECT
10-DAY FULL CLOSURE

SAN BERNARDINO — The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) continues work on
the $23 million State Route 138 (SR-138) East Realignment Project. The project is located on
SR-138 just east of Interstate 15 to Summit Post Office Road. The realignment will remove
several curves and steep grades reducing the three-mile stretch by one mile. The project also
includes constructing outside shoulders, three bridges, and three wildlife crossings. SR-138 will
remain a two-lane road with one lane in each direction.

SR-138 will be closed between Interstate 15 and Summit Valley Road on Wednesday, March 7™ at
6:00 a.m. until Saturday, March 17" at 6:00 a.m. The closure is necessary to complete pavement
realignment work. Signed detours will be in place (see map below.)

Please BE WORK ZONE ALERT.
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Know before you go! To stay on top of roadwork in the Inland Empire go to www.caltrans8.info and
sign up for commuter alerts. View traffic conditions at http://quickmap.dot.ca.gov.
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